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· Condolences


The Council expressed its condolences on the passing, on July 28, 2006, of Mr. Hernán Hurtado Prem, former Ambassador of Guatemala to the OAS and former staff member of the OAS General Secretariat.
1. Approval of the order of business


The Council approved the order of business; document CP/OD-1558/06.

2. Oral report of the OAS Electoral Observation Mission in Nicaragua 


The Permanent Council took note of the information presented by Mr. Gustavo Fernández Saavedra, Head of the OAS Electoral Observation Mission in Nicaragua. This report was presented at the request of the Permanent Mission of Nicaragua (CP/INF.5377/06).


Also, the Council agreed to follow the electoral process in Nicaragua and requested that a report on the findings of the Head of the Mission be presented 30 days before the elections scheduled for November of this year.

3. Update on the upcoming elections in Guyana

The Permanent Council took note of the information presented by Ambassador Bayney R. Karran, Permanent Representative of Guyana on the upcoming elections to be held in his country. The Council also noted the state of the preparation for the electoral mission to the upcoming elections in Guyana, presented by Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General of the OAS.

4. Establishment of the deadline for nominating candidates to fill a vacancy on the Inter-American Juridical Committee (CJI)

The Permanent Council took note of the resignation of Dr. José Delgado Ocando from the Inter-American Juridical Committee (CP/doc.4145/06 corr.2). Subsequently, and taking into consideration Articles 7 and 8 of the Statutes of that Organ and Article 50 of the Statutes of the Permanent Council, it established September 1, 2006 as the deadline for the presentation of candidates to fill the vacancy.

5. Draft Agenda of the Thirty-third Assembly of Delegates of the Inter-American Commission of Women CIM
The Permanent Council, in accordance with Article 8 of the Agreement between the Organization of American States (OAS) and the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM), considered the draft agenda of the thirty-third Assembly of Delegates of the CIM (CP/doc. 4143/06).
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In this regard, the Council took note of the draft agenda of the thirty-third Assembly of Delegates of the CIM that will be held from November 13 to November 15 in El Salvador.

6. Referral of report to the Committee

The Council transmitted to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) the note presented by the Chair of the Inter-American Juridical Committee submitting a resolution and report on the topic “Legal aspects of the interdependence between democracy and economic and social development” (CP/doc.4144/06). This was requested by resolution AG/RES. 2042 (XXXIV-O/04).

7. Other business

· The Delegation of Haiti informed the Council on the liberation of Mr. Yvon Neptune, former Prime Minister of Haiti.
· The Permanent Representative of Mexico informed that his government will hold a Dialog on International Migration and Development, on September 14 and 15, 2006.
· The Delegation of Ecuador informed the Council that his government has ratified the Inter-American Convention on Forced Disappearance of Persons. 
· Farewell:  On behalf of the Permanent Council, the Chair bid farewell to Ambassador Álvaro Tirado Mejía, Permanent Representative of Colombia.
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1558/06.
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